October 4, 2004


A Workshop Meeting of the Kenilworth Board of Education was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by President LoBello, in the Board of Education Conference Room of the Brearley School on October 4, 2004.
This meeting is being held in accordance with the schedule of meetings adopted at the organizational meeting held April 26, 2004.  Adequate notice of this Workshop Meeting of the Kenilworth Board of Education has been provided to the Home News Tribune, The Star-Ledger, Cranford Chronicle and the Roselle Park/Kenilworth Leader.  A copy has been filed with the Kenilworth Borough Clerk, posted in the Board Office, the Kenilworth Borough Hall, Brearley and Harding Schools, as is provided by the Open Public Meetings Act.
President LoBello stated that the purpose of this workshop meeting is to discuss the items on the agenda for the October 12, 2004 meeting.

President LoBello led the salute to the Flag.

Upon roll call, the following members were present: Carol Boyden, Claudio Campanella, Annmarie Duda, Gerard Laudati, Mark LoBello, Livio Mancino, Thomas Mannix, Antonio Pugliese, and Nancy Zimmerman.  Absent was: Fred Viteka.
Also in attendance were Lloyd M. Leschuk, Superintendent and Vincent A. Gonnella, Business Administrator/Board Secretary. The following members of the administrative team were present: Fred Rica, Principal, Eileen O’Donnell, Supervisor, Valarie Baker, Supervisor, Joseph Lafferty, Athletic Director, Joseph Schaffren, Supervisor of Guidance & Assessment, and Brian Luciani, Assistant Principal.  Twelve (12) members of the public were present.

LoBello called for discussion on the Superintendent's Report:

Presentations:
· Quality Assurance Annual Report: Dr. Lloyd M. Leschuk

· Standardized Testing Results Report 2004: Eileen O’Donnell, Valarie Baker, and Joseph Schaffren.

Members of the Administrative Team highlighted their monthly reports:

· Mr. Lafferty, Supervisor of Athletics: Parents Nights for all Fall programs have been scheduled.  The Athletic Department is sponsoring a fundraiser for “Beatlemania” to raise funds for a gymnasium sound system.  The co-op with Springfield was discussed.
· Mr. Rica, Harding School Principal: Harding School enrollment figures and Back to School Night were reviewed.  Mr. Rica was happy with the students’ performance on the NJASK, but concerned about the lack of students scoring in the highly proficient areas.
· Mr. Luciani, Brearley Assistant Principal:  Mr. Luciani received an update on Megan’s Law from the State.  Middle School Back to School Night was a big success.  Mr. Luciani updated the Board on attendance statistics.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Finance & Facilities: Gerard Laudati, Chairperson.

The Committee met on 9-20-04; the meeting notes were distributed to the Board and will be incorporated into these minutes.  Mr. Laudati contacted Assemblyman Cryan’s office in an effort to meet with us to review our concerns with S-1701.
Curriculum & Instruction: Carol Boyden, Chairperson.

The Committee met on 9-20-04 and reviewed the Parent Opinion Survey and the calendar of presentations to be made at the Board Meetings.
Other matters of discussion:

· Mr. Mancino discussed with the Police Department to have areas around the school designated as school zones.  The painting will be done shortly.  Mr. Mancino asked for a status report on the residency officers’ work to date.  He also requested that the hedges along the Boulevard be cleaned.  
· Mr. Laudati attended the NJSBA Delegate Assembly; items discussed were stabilization aid for Senior Citizens.  
Motion was made by Mancino, seconded by Zimmerman that the meeting be opened to the public. Motion carried unanimously.  

· Paul LaBruno: Asked a question about the Test Results Report.  He also questioned what the Board was going to do with 24 students in the Pre K class.  He stated the teacher is claiming there are problems.  Dr. Leschuk responded, stating that aides were projected for those classes, however, they were part of the second question which was defeated along with the base budget, and therefore aides for the class are not possible.  He stated that the Board established a cutoff date which prevented the classes from getting even larger.  The administration is looking at alternatives for this year, but there are multiple constraints.  The Board will be looking very closely at what the ideal class size is for those classes for the 2005-2006 school year.
· Mrs. Zimmerman also expressed her concern with the safety of the students in the class.  She outlined several firsthand instances which were potentially dangerous.  She also questioned what alternatives the administration was looking into.

Motion was made by Mancino, seconded by Duda, that the meeting be closed to the public.  Motion carried unanimously.

Motion was made by Mancino, seconded by Laudati, that when the meeting adjourns, it adjourns to the call of the chair.  Motion carried unanimously.

Meeting adjourned 10:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Vincent A. Gonnella 

Secretary to the Board
